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Committee of the Whole Meeting Notes         August 23, 2021 

Members Present: Mayor Russ Smith, Councilors Paul Novotny, Mike Urban, Pam Bluhm, Josh 

Broadwater and Dave Frank. 

Members Absent: None. 

Others Present:  Shane Fox, Craig Britton, Gretchen Mensink-Lovejoy and Joel Young. 

The purpose of this meeting was to review the preliminary budget for 2022.  The members were given a 

copy of the Budget At A Glance, a list of departmental goals and a list of capital purchases that are 

planned within the next five years.  The City Clerk presented this information and pointed out that the 

tax levy would have to increase by 7.3% to support the proposed budget.  Young also presented a 

review of the debt service fund associated with the construction of the wastewater treatment facility.  

Based on the anticipated revenues and expenditures to that fund between now and when that fund is 

no longer needed, it appears that a significant cash surplus will be available.  Because of that surplus, 

Young suggested that the General Fund no longer contribute the additional $75,000 that is in the 

preliminary budget for next year.  If that decision is affirmed, the tax levy would not have to increase as 

much as previously stated.  Instead of an increase of 7.3%, the increase could be 3.9%.  The committee 

members discussed budget issues at length. 

Young presented three training videos that have been produced by Granicus, to help users better 

understand the iLegislate app, which is used to distribute meeting agendas.  Mayor Smith encouraged 

the members to view the videos at their convenience. 
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